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Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes 1/4/2022 

 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

                                                                               January 4, 2022 

 

 

ATTENDANCE:  Selectman Brian Robischeau, Selectman Rick Surette, Selectmen Rich Zacher, 

Marilou MacLean, Joanne Dolbear, Diana Peckham, Mark Stengel, Peter Donnelly, Paul Tremblay, 

Craig Evans, Ed Nason. 

 

• Approval of Minutes: December 14, 2021 Available on January 11, 2022 

 

 

• Public Comment:  Paul Tremblay voiced his concern regarding the trenching work done on 

Clark Road.  After much discussion, the Selectmen promised a prompter response to any future 

concerns and encouraged him to contact the Chairperson directly with concerns in the future. 

 

 

• Tax Collector:  Diana Peckham presented the Abatement for the Sanbornville Water District 

that was signed and approved by the Selectmen.   

 

Mrs. Peckham reported that as of December 31, 2021, 95% of the taxes have been collected.  

The year-end report has been completed and submitted to the State. 

 

 

• Treasurer:  Marilou MacLean reported that she will be in contact with the auditors, Plodzik 

and Sanderson to schedule the audit.  Mrs. MacLean is in the process of closing the books for 

the year ended 2021. 

 

 

• Road Agent:  Ed Nason reported that plowing, sanding and salting are being done when 

necessary.  Rich Zacher requested that Mr. Nason get prices on asphalt as soon as possible for 

budgeting purposes. 
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• Planning Board:  Mr. Zacher reported that the Planning Board met last night (January 3, 

2022) and that they will be holding a Public Hearing which will be posted with the date and 

time on the website. 

 

 

• Zoning Board of Adjustment:  Mr. Robischeau reported that there are plans to hold a meeting 

however that date is to be determined. 

 

 

• Voting:  Voting will take place on Tuesday, March 8, 2022 at the Town House with the Town 

Meeting to take place on Saturday, March 12, 2022 at 10 a.m. at the Town House.  The Budget 

Hearing is scheduled for February 8, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. 

 

 

• Bills / Mail:  Mrs. MacLean presented bills for 2021 and 2022 for approval.  

 

 

 MOTION: Selectman Robischeau motions to accept and pay bills as read on record by Marilou. 

Selectman Zacher seconded. All in favor, motion carries. 

 

• Budget:  The Selectmen worked on the budget and warrant articles for 2022. 

 

       Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.  

  

The next regular Selectmen’s meeting is scheduled for January 11, 2022 at 6:30 pm in the Town 

Office Building. 

       

Respectfully submitted,   

 

 

Joanne Dolbear 

Acting Secretary 

 


